THE CLUB AT NEW SEABURY BOARD OF MANAGERS MEETING

August 29, 2010 4:00 PM Meeting Minutes

Present: Bill Blaisdell, Marybeth Crabtree, Darlene Furbush, Dan Goggin, Bill Levine,

Mike Richardson, Mary Schwartz, Paul Stenberg, and Sy Yanoff

Officers elected for the 2010-2011 term:

Chairman: Darlene Furbush
Treasurer: Marybeth Crabtree
Secretary: Paul Stenberg

Board Committee assignments

Nominating: Mike Richardson, Sy Yanoff, and Marybeth Crabtree

Golf: Bill Blaisdell, Darlene Furbush, and Dan Goggin

Tennis: Mary Schwartz, and Marybeth Crabtree Food/Beverage: Mike Richardson and Sy Yanoff

Fitness: Dan Goggin Waterfront: Bill Levine

Communications: Darlene Furbush, Bill Blaisdell and Mike Richardson Children's Activities: Darlene Furbush Mary Schwartz, and Paul Stenberg

The BOM meeting schedule for 2010-2011:

October 14, November 18, December 9 (dinner), April 14, 2011, May 12, June 9,

June 14, August 11. The annual meeting will be August 28, 2011

Chet Messer, President of the New Seabury Men Golf Association, requested time to present to the Board the concerns of the nine member NSMGA about the golf course conditions. Chet has been President of the NSMGA for 5 years. He stated that golf at New Seabury provides \$60,000 direct revenue to Club, plus an additional \$30,000 from the member-guest events. Chet was asked to make his presentation and suggestions during the joint meeting with management.

Joint Meeting with Steve Brennan and Judy Horton

The Board

- * provided the new committee assignments for the next year
- * reviewed the questions and issues brought up at the annul meeting conducted early in the afternoon.
- * requested that <u>Chet Messer</u> present the suggestions NSMGA for improving communications and golf course conditions

Paul Stenberg October 14, 2010